
Urge Pharmaceutical Companies to Stop Using Abortion-Derived Cell 
Lines 
In the documents listed above, the Vatican urges everyone concerned 
for the sanctity of life to protest the use of abortion-derived cell lines 
and advocate for the development of vaccines with no connection to 
abortion. To make it easier to take this action, we provide the 
following sample letters to pharmaceutical companies that are using 
abortion-derived cell lines to produce and/or test vaccines. 

•  Letter to Pfizer 

•  Letter to Moderna 

•  Letter to Johnson & Johnson 

•  Letter to AstraZeneca 

•  Letter to GSK 

•  Letter to Merck 

•  Letter to Sanofi Pasteur 

https://www.usccb.org/resources/Pfizer%20sample%20letter_1.docx
https://www.usccb.org/resources/Moderna%20sample%20letter_1.docx
https://www.usccb.org/sites/default/files/2021-02/Johnson%20%26%20Johnson%20sample%20letter_0.docx
https://www.usccb.org/sites/default/files/2021-02/AstraZeneca%20sample%20letter_0.docx
https://www.usccb.org/resources/GSK%20sample%20letter.docx
https://www.usccb.org/resources/Merck%20sample%20letter.docx
https://www.usccb.org/resources/Sanofi%20sample%20letter.docx

